
 

 

 

Extract from Minutes of Meeting of Ballymahon Municipal District held on Tuesday, 3 

June 2025 

 

PART VIII NO. 128 PEDESTRIAN & CYCLE IMPROVEMENT SCHEME ON THE R 392 

Senior Engineer Paul Newell and Senior Executive Engineer Brian Kelly delivered a detailed 
and informative update to the members on the Part VIII Pedestrian and Cycle Improvement 
Scheme proposed for the R392. Key elements of the scheme, including design considerations, 
pedestrian and cyclist safety, and the anticipated impact on local traffic flow. 

Particular attention was given to the Moy Crossroads, where members noted the potential 
need for the installation of a box junction to enhance traffic management and ensure safe 
and efficient movement through the intersection.  

 
On the proposal of Councillor Mick Cahill seconded by Paul Ross, the Part VIII No. 128 was 
approved. 
 

     
 

        Gerard Dennigan 

Signed:                                                   Date: 25 July 2025 

Gerard Dennigan 

A/Meetings Administrator 
 


